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Minutes of a meeting of the Fletching Parish Council held at Fletching Village Hall on Monday 27th June 2016 at 7.03pm
	Item
	Description
	Responsible

	4227
	Present
Councillors P. Roundell, B. Dickens, S. Sainsbury, Lady N. Collum, S. Bone, 

C. Rothery and I. Setford were present.

	

	4228
	Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Councillors T. Elbrick (train delays) and 
D. Kerwood (work commitment).  It was resolved to accept the councillors’ reasons for absence.


	

	4229
	Declarations of interest
None.

	

	4230
	Questions from the public
None.

	

	4231
	Planning applications

· WD/2016/1200/FR – Ruston Brook, Down Street, Piltdown:  Part retrospective application for new vehicular access and proposed hardcore track for agricultural use
The parish council is concerned that this access does not comply with the Commons Act 2006.  There is an existing access further along the common and any permitted access would need to be laid using materials from the common (e.g. clay) and not hardcore.  East Sussex County Council needs to be consulted with regard to works undertaken on this land.  There is a public footpath across this land which should also be taken into consideration.  Councillor Lady Collum proposed that the parish council recommends this application for refusal.  This was seconded by Councillor Dickens and agreed by a unanimous vote.


	

	4232

4233

4234
	Planning decisions

The following planning decision notices had been received:
· WD/2016/1066/F – Ketches Farm, Ketches Lane, Sheffield Park, TN22 3RY:  Proposed agricultural barn to be used as a grain store – APPROVED 
· WD/2016/0926/F – Land at Dragonswood, Down Street, Piltdown TN22 3XU:  Construction of a 20m x 40m equestrian manege in existing grazing pasture – APPROVED
· WD/2016/0789/F – Raven Oak, Mill Lane, Fletching TN22 3SR:  Construction of detached annexe containing double open garage at ground floor and accommodation ancillary to the house at ground and first floor level with associated works – APPROVED

	

	4235

4236

4237

4238
	Clerk’s resignation

The Clerk has resigned and her last working day will be 20th July 2016.  The Chairman had spoken to Trevor Leggo from SSALC and a recruitment proposal had been previously circulated.  This was discussed and it was agreed that SSALC would be used to advertise the vacancy and assist with interviews.  SSALC will also appoint a locum clerk in the interim.

It was agreed that Councillors Roundell, Dickens and Sainsbury would form an Interview Panel, with delegated authority to make an offer of employment.  This would then be ratified by full council at the subsequent parish council meeting.

It was noted that the council’s letterhead will be changed to the Chairman until a permanent Clerk has been recruited.  Suppliers and contractors will be notified accordingly.  The Chairman will be on holiday from 17th July to 21st August so any urgent queries should be directed to the Vice Chairman, Councillor Dickens.

It was agreed that the parish council’s banking details and internet banking access would be handed over to Councillor Sainsbury temporarily.


	

	4239

4240

4241


	Information for noting or including on a future agenda
Meeting with Wealden District Council
Councillor Sainbsury asked for a progress update on the meeting to be held with Kelvin Williams and Doug Moss from the planning department at Wealden District Council.  This was discussed and it was agreed that a meeting would be arranged for 14th July with the following councillors attending:  Roundell, Rothery, Collum, Setford, Kerwood and Dickens.

It was noted that these councillors will need to meet beforehand to discuss the issues and prepare a summary/proposal document for discussion.  The Clerk will arrange a meeting and confirm details for the 14th July.  This will also be added to the agenda for the parish council meeting on 11th July.

Piltdown crossroads
Councillor Setford advised that the vegetation at Piltdown crossroads has become overgrown and is hampering visibility.  The Clerk will report this to the Highways Steward.
Piltdown triangle

Councillor Setford asked for it to be noted that he had been advised that the triangular verge opposite Piltdown Pond is common land, despite our understanding that it is owned by Highways.  The Clerk will investigate.

	

	4242
	Close of meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.48pm.

	

	4243
	Date of next meeting

The next council meeting is scheduled for Monday 11th July 2016.
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